
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

FOR            :  The Regional Executive Director 

   DENR Region IV B - MIMAROPA 

1515 L & S Building, Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, Manila   

 

FROM   : The Head, DENR Action Center/Hotline 

 

SUBJECT  : REFERENCE CODE NO. PM-GDP-03-07-2022-017 (DENRCO-AS RMD-

2022-007318) RE: LETTER FROM MR. SERVILLANO VALIENTE, JR. 

REQUESTING ASSISTANCE ON HIS LAND PROBLEM INVOLVING 10-

HA. PARCEL OF LAND IN SITIO CAMBISWER, BRGY. POBLACION, 

CALINTAAN, OCCIDENTAL MINDORO 
 

DATE  : April 6, 2022 

 Respectfully referred herein letter sent thru email dated 18 February 2022, addressed to the 

Presidential Complaint Center (PCC) thru Dir. Jaime Llaguno Mabilin, bearing Code No. PM-GDP-

03-07-2022-017 (DENRCO-AS RMD-2022-007318), transmitted to OIC DENR Secretary Jim O. 

Sampulna thru the Head Executive Assistant, and further conveyed to the DENR Action 

Center/Hotline from Mr. Servillano Valiente, Jr. of Sitio Cambiswer, Brgy. Poblacion, Calintaan, 

Occidental Mindoro pertaining to his request seeking assistance on his land problem situated at Sitio 

Cambiswer, Brgy. Poblacion, Calintaan, Occidental Mindoro. Mr. Valiente claims that the 10-hectare 

parcel of land is being occupied and cultivated by him and his family since 1969 and that they applied 

for a Certificate of Stewardship Contract (CSC) for it dated 17 May 1987 under CSC No. 041-701903. 

However, upon their request for renewal in 2009, “DENR-CENRO” declined and that the claimants 

were advised to plant the subject lot with 10,000 Gmelina trees per hectare.  Accordingly, in 2017, 

“DENR-CENRO” sold the original CSC to a certain Mr. Unisan Madayag, leading to the latter’s 

fencing of the subject lot and harvesting of the Gmelina trees which were planted and nurtured by Mr. 

Valiente and his family. With this, he seeks for appropriate actions, consistent with existing laws, rules 

and regulations to immediately resolve this concern and in order to reclaim their rightful proprietorship 

over the subject lot. 

   

 Kindly inform directly the requesting party of action taken in this regard furnishing the PCC, 

HEA, and this Office for monitoring/reference purposes. Expeditious action is requested in accordance 

with the provisions of Republic Act No. 11032, otherwise known as the Ease of Doing Business and 

Efficient Government Service Delivery Act of 2018 as implemented and enforced by the Anti-Red 

Tape Authority. Please be reminded that failure to timely respond to the public’s concern shall be 

ground for administrative sanctions under existing laws and regulations. 

 

For immediate attention, please. 

 

MERLINDA R. MANILA 

Copy furnished: 
 
         The Presidential Complaint Center (PCC), Malacañang, Manila 
         Head Executive Assistant 
         The Undersecretary USEC for Field Operations and Environment  

         Mr. Servillano Valiente, Jr., Sitio Cambiswer,  
         Brgy. Poblacion, Calintaan, Occidental Mindoro         

       /jmm 

Republic of the Philippines 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources 

Visayas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City 
Tel Nos. (632) 8929-66-26/28; 8929-6635/8929-3618/8929-4028 

IP Phone Trunkline No. 8988-3367 

Website: http/www.denr.gov.ph/ E-mail: web@denrgov.ph 











 


